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ITEM NUMBER: 11 
 
SUBJECT: National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System Permit No. 

CA0005274 for Granite Rock Company, Inc. Arthur Wilson 
Quarry, San Benito County, Order No. R3-2010-0025 

 
SUMMARY 
 
Water Board staff received comments on October 28, 2010, from the County of Santa 
Cruz Department of Public Works regarding the subject permit.  These comments were 
not included in Attachment G of the tentative subject Order.  Following are the 
comments presented by the county and Water Board staff’s responses. 

 
COMMENTS & RESPONSES 
 
COMMENT NO. 1:  A more detailed hydrologic study should be provided that 
substantiates the claim that Granite Rock’s discharge will not cause or exacerbate 
flooding of the Pajao River. It would be instructive to have such a report made available 
prior to the Public Hearing scheduled for December 9, 2010. 
 
RESPONSE NO. 1:  Water Board staff conducted a thorough investigation in 2005 
regarding potential downstream flooding if additional flows were allowed into the Pajaro 
River during a time when conditions are above flood warning stages.  Based on 
upstream and downstream hydrogeologic conditions from the Chittenden gauging 
station, Water Board staff presented substantiation to the county in response to the 
county’s petition of the 2005 permit that confirms staff’s position that discharge 
prohibitions III.F through III.H in the subject Order adequately address potential nuisance 
conditions based on Pajaro River flows. 
 
Water Board staff encourages the county to perform a more thorough assessment of the 
downstream levee conditions, which may in fact lead to updated flood levels at the 
Chittenden gauging station.  Conclusions of that study could assist Water Board staff in 
reevaluating the information contained in the draft Order. 

 
STAFF ACTION NO. 1:  No change. 
 
COMMENT NO. 2:  Perhaps the Readiness Branch of the USACE should be made 
aware of this application, and USACE review of the permit application should be 
solicited.  Possibly, the USACE already has, or can be requested to provide HEC-RAS, 
or similar water surface elevation modeling of the river that would answer the question, 
“what is the gauge height at Chittenden below which levee failure is not threatened?” 
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RESPONSE NO. 2:  Water Board staff has added the USACE Readiness Branch to the 
list of interested parties for all Granite Rock Arthur Wilson Order renewals.  We 
understand that the county has already forwarded a copy of the draft permit to the 
USACE Readiness Branch.  Water Board staff welcomes any studies and comments by 
the USACE Readiness Branch and will review them thoroughly.  
 
STAFF ACTION NO. 2:  No change.    
 
File: S:\NPDES\NPDES Facilities\San Benito Co\Arthur Wilson Quarry\R3-2010-0025\Final Order\Supplemental WDR R3-
2010-0025.doc 

 




















